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Groveland Water & Sewer Commissioners’ Approved Mé’g‘uf\F )Vlinutes {L

May 3, 2021

Attending: Chairman, Jim Sheehan and Jon Carl Bellinger
Superintendent: Colin Stokes
Office Manager: Heather Torres

Guests: Carol Hurn

Jim Sheehan opened the meeting at 4:02 PM.

Mural Project Update

Brief discussion regarding the design of the mural supported by the Pentucket Art Association.
Jim Sheehan will contact artist to discuss design.

Approval of Minutes

Jon Riopelle made a motion to accept the meeting minutes from April 5, 2021, Seconded by
Jim Sheehan. All were in favor.

Updating of Supplied Materials Cost

Jim Sheehan made a motion to update the fee for a meter pit to $1200.00. Seconded by Jon
Carl Bellinger. All were in favor

Future Sewerl/l work for DEP

Brief discussion regarding smoke testing.

Superintendent’s Report

Vadar implementation is in progress. The crew is still working on the new building. Pumping
should increase with the warmer weather. All three wells are running, however well 1 is running
at low volume due to iron and manganese levels. The superintendent is meeting with Ryan from
Environmental Partners to discuss the feasibility study paid for by a grant. Jim Sheehan would
like to information from Ryan regarding a satellite well before working on the feasibility study.



[tems not reasonably anticipated at the time of the posting

Customer explained that a washing machine hose broke during the winter subsequently flooded
the first floor and basement of her home. Customer inquired about alternative payment plans.
No decisions were made.

Next water and sewer commissioners’ meeting will be Monday, June 7, 2021 at 4:00 pm.

Jim Sheehan made a motion to adjourn at 5:04 pm. Seconded by Jon Carl Bellinger. All were in
favor,

Respectfully submitted,

Heather Torres
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